
RCW 90.94.070  Watershed restoration and enhancement taxable bond 
account.  (1) The watershed restoration and enhancement taxable bond 
account is created in the custody of the state treasurer. All receipts 
from direct appropriations from the legislature or moneys directed to 
the account from any other source must be deposited in the account. 
The account is intended to fund projects using taxable bonds. 
Expenditures from the account may be used only as provided for in this 
section. Only the director or the director's designee may authorize 
expenditures from the account. The account is subject to allotment 
procedures under chapter 43.88 RCW, but an appropriation is not 
required for expenditures.

(2) Expenditures from the watershed restoration and enhancement 
taxable bond account may be used to assess, plan, and develop projects 
that include acquiring senior water rights, water conservation, water 
reuse, stream gaging, groundwater monitoring, and developing natural 
and constructed infrastructure, which includes, but is not limited to, 
projects such as floodplain restoration, off-channel storage, and 
aquifer recharge, or other actions designed to provide access to new 
water supplies with priority given to projects in watersheds 
developing plans as directed by RCW 90.94.020 and 90.94.030 and 
watersheds participating in the pilot project in RCW 90.94.040.  [2018 
c 1 § 207.]

Intent—2018 c 1: See note following RCW 90.94.010.
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